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This Letter is my recommendation for Leo Wong, who has worked with me as a programmer for the past

three and a half months. During this short time, Leo has shown remarkable professionalism, dedication,

and a strong work ethic that have positively influenced our team.

Leo played a vital role in developing our container terminal operating system, called Veronica. He

contributed significantly by creating a customisable alert system that allows users to manage essential

alerts regarding port operations. This feature has dramatically improved our operational awareness.

In addition, Leo took the initiative to design and build an interactive 3D model of shipment voyages using

cutting-edge visualisation technology. This tool provides operators with real-time insights into vessel bay

plans and container loading and unloading statuses, which supports better decision-making in our

operations.

Leo consistently produces high-quality work efficiently. His presentations of new features are clear, making

it easy for the product owner to understand and utilize his developments. He also has a positive and

collaborative attitude, building solid relationships with colleagues and contributing effectively to our team's

goals.

In summary, Leo has proven to be a skilled and dependable team player. He will be a valuable asset to any

organisation he joins. I wholeheartedly recommend him for future opportunities. If you need any further

information, please feel free to contact me.

Yours faithfully

Mike Tong

Product Development & Implementation Manager

Hutchison Ports Hong Kong

+852 2619 7614

tong.mikeks@hutchisonports.com


